Sears Island Planning Initiative
Joint use Planning Committee
Meeting Summary
Friday July 18, 2008
First Congregational Church in Searsport

Call to order and approval of previous meeting summary:
Meeting was called to order at 12:15pm by Dianne Smith. Summary of the June 20, 2008 meeting was approved.

Public Input I: 
 

No Comments.  

 

Jim Freeman of the JUPC Committee opened the meeting with a letter from the Friends of Sears Island. (This FOSI ltr.doc was sent to the JUPC on 7-23-08) 

Conservation Easement Sub-Committee Report: 
 

Ciona Ulbrich reported to the Committee that there have been some conceptual changes to the Easement and they are as follows:

1)   Land Management Entity: Should or should not MaineDOT limit themselves to one entity? (This is yet to be determined by the Committee.)

2)     It is standard protocol for MaineDOT to name a Third Party Enforcer to provide back-up if the Holder defaults. 

3)      The Purpose Statement has been changed only by the elimination of the word “exemplary” located in the first paragraph and third line. Anne Crimaudo of the Committee had concerns over this omission. Another Committee member asked what makes this Protected Property exemplary? Another member suggested that because it is located on an uninhabited island it is exemplary. Deane will review with MaineDOT Legal and will make a recommendation. 

Ciona mentioned the boat-ride that she and Dianne took with Wayne Hamilton, Searsport Harbor Master - Tour Pilot, on 7/17 to photograph the island from the water. Wayne recommended not placing limits on the dock length given the proposed location. The Committee agreed there should be more discussion on this issue prior to making a final decision. Dianne Smith added that she will set up an appointment with Wayne to discuss specific details regarding water depths and wind exposure. The Committee is interested in hearing more of the pros and cons in regard to this matter. 

The Land Survey Map was presented to the Committee and it was noted that as a result of the survey the land area on the island has changed from an estimated 941 acres to 931 acres. The land totals for the Conservation Parcel is now 601 acres and the Transportation Parcel is 330 acres. Based on the Conceptual Land Use Plans it appears that the southern most horizontal survey line of the Transportation Parcel has moved south approximately 600’. Deane explained the reason why this line had moved was based upon the 7000’ rail line security zone requirements mentioned by Bob Grindrod and in the Cornell Report.  The Transportation Parcel has approximately 8000’ of shoreline. The 1000’ surplus will be used to accommodate the security gate and the buffer needed near the property line at the rail terminus. There was specific mention of the proposed delineated areas that will be set aside for mitigation creation, restoration and/or enhancement. Becky and Steve agreed that restoration and enhancement are acceptable, but not creation due to its history of failure. Deane mentioned that creation is prompted by the Corps in meeting the no-net-loss wetland rule. James mentioned that these specific sites are degraded and problematic with storm water runoff. He offered that creation would be okay if it improves the existing conditions. There was mention of MaineDOT and JUPC lobbying the Corps to not push the use of creation. Becky asked if culverts could be placed in the causeway for aquatic organism passage and if this could receive mitigation credit? Deane recommended discussing this with the Corps at the time of transportation facility permitting. Becky requested more information on the Corps and MaineDOT's experience with creation. Deane said that the department has not done much in the way of creation but recently built an 8.5 acre site in Scarborough at a price of $157,000/acre. So far this site is meeting all the performance standards. Deane will compile some creation info and distribute to the Committee.       

 
The Committee expressed the need and importance for Toni Kemmerle, MaineDOT Chief Council, to visit and or attend meetings for the purpose of answering legal related questions that pertain to this project.   
Sears Island Position Paper Presentation and Discussion:

 
Scott Dickerson felt it was important to re-examine why the Committee supports the Sears Island Consensus Agreement. In doing so he presented a document he titled, “Why We Support the Sears Island Consensus Agreement.” He reviewed the specific recommendations for implementing the Consensus Agreement and reminded the Committee that the Consensus Agreement creates no conditions that enables the development of a port on Sears Island in the future, and permanently conserves almost two-thirds of the Island.

Land Survey Map:

 
Deane VanDusen handed out, summarized, and answered questions concerning the Preliminary Land Survey Map.

Public Input II:
Jody  Spear asked,” Is a mitigation preservation option still being considered?”  Deane said that this was still a viable consideration that MaineDOT was pursuing. Jody asked if this needed to be done in concert with a mitigation bank? Deane said that this was not required, and that MaineDOT could use any portion of the island for mitigation preservation purposes without a wetland bank or a CE. 

 

Steve Miller - Not all are on-board with the Umbrella Bank Prospectus. Public Comment Period closed on July 10th. Steve's organization will pursue this outside of the JUPC. 

 

Kyla Bennett - Referenced PEER - Public Employees for Environmental Responsibility who submitted comments to the Corp's MaineDOT Wetland Bank Prospectus Public Notice.

 

Bob Ramsdell - Concerned about the dock location and the possibility of culverts being installed in the causeway. This should be reviewed with Dept of Marine Resources (DMR) as both could have implications for shellfish/clams, etc. 

Becky Bartovics - Concerns regarding the Preliminary Survey Map and public access to the Conservation Area. She pointed out that the survey appears to show this area as closed off.  Deane assured the Committee that the CE will address deeded access to the Conservation Area. Dianne Smith reminded the Committee that the survey is only preliminary and that MaineDOT will not be going back on their word to provide access. She emphasized the fact that all decisions are and will continue to be made by the Committee as a whole.
Today's Meeting Summary and next meeting notice will be sent via E-mail from Deane VanDusen due to Duane Scott’s leave until 8/15. 
Meeting Adjourned at 2:25pm 
